Minutes of the meeting of Willington Worthenbury Community Council,  held on Monday,  November 10, 2014 at Worthenbury Village Hall 
1. Attendance:  
Allen Brereton, Michael Brownrigg,  Mary Roberts,  Rodney Skelland,  Gerald Siddorn, and Michael Arnold (Clerk). Mr Brereton was asked to take the chair in the absence of Mr Mewes.
2. Apologies:  
Paul Falkingham, Richard Mewes, Tim Parkyn, and Bob Andrews.
3.Police report:
PCSO Robina Achmed attended and reported on two cases of theft, one of criminal damage, and three of anti social behaviour.
4. Minutes of previous meeting.
Mr Brownrigg proposed the adoption of the minutes of the meeting held at Tallarn Green on September  9, 2014, and this was seconded by Mr Siddorn and  adopted.
5. Matters arising from the minutes.
Future of field behind Tallarn Green War Memorial: No further developments, and it was agreed that the clerk should make a further approch to the Church in Wales to ask what was intended, following the earlier undertaking that further assessment on graveyard requirements would be carried out.
Tallarn Green Village Hall: The clerk has spoken to Mr Wynford Collins, who is acting for us in the matter of the ownership of the hall, reporting that he is awaiting a response from the Land Registry to our submission.
Worthenbury Playing Field: Repairs have been carried out to the equipment by Playdale, and Mr Andrews restored one of the benches free of charge. The clerk has mentioned damage to some of the equipment due to strimming to our contractor, who has accepted the point.
Worthenbury land adjoining river: The clerk has written again to Mytton's solicitors but no reply has been received. A further approach will be made.
Welsh Audit Office: A grant of £30 as a refund was offered, and this was claimed and paid.
Audit: Our own audit has been returned, and paid for.
Notice Board: The clerk has written a letter of thanks to Mr Tate in Tallarn Green for the construction of the new notice board.
Verges: Following the eventual cutting of the Tallarn Green verges, the clerk has asked Wrexham to do the same in Worthenbury, and awaits a response.
Wrexham Energy Centre: The clerk has contacted Bangor on Dee and offered support in this matter.
 6. Planning Notifications:
Applications for Planning permission
	Address
	The Nook

	Address 2
	Rookery Lane

	Address 3
	Worthenbury

	Address 4
	Wrexham

	Address 5
	

	Postcode
	LL13 0AN

	Commune
	Willington and Worthenbury

	Ward
	Bronington


	Case Details 

	Case Number
	P/2014/0779

	Received Date
	21/10/2014

	Case Officer Initials
	MP

	Proposed development
	Two-Storey Side Extension And Lean-To Porch To Front Elevation

	Decision
	PENDING


	Address
	

	Address 2
	Borderbook School

	Address 3
	Tallarn Green Road

	Address 4
	Tallarn Green

	Address 5
	Malpas

	Postcode
	SY14 7LJ

	Commune
	Willington and Worthenbury

	Ward
	Bronington


	Case Details 

	Case Number
	P/2014/0770

	Received Date
	15/10/2014

	Case Officer Initials
	MP

	Proposed development
	Removal Of Existing Link Canopy And Construction Of New Covered Link Corridor.

	Decision
	PENDING


	Address
	Barn 2

	Address 2
	Bowling Bank Farm

	Address 3
	Mulsford Road

	Address 4
	Worthenbury

	Address 5
	Wrexham

	Postcode
	LL13 0AW

	Commune
	Willington and Worthenbury

	Ward
	Bronington


	Case Details 

	Case Number
	P/2014/0764

	Received Date
	16/10/2014

	Case Officer Initials
	PF

	Proposed development
	Listed Building Consent For Single-Storey Rear Garden Room Extension

	Decision
	PENDING


	Address
	

	Address 2
	Worthenbury Village Hall

	Address 3
	Church Lane

	Address 4
	Worthenbury

	Address 5
	Wrexham

	Postcode
	LL13 0AW

	Commune
	Willington and Worthenbury

	Ward
	Bronington


	Case Details 

	Case Number
	P/2014/0735

	Received Date
	30/09/2014

	Case Officer Initials
	MP

	Proposed development
	Erection Of Single Storey Extension And Internal Alterations To Provide Improved Facilities

	Decision
	PENDING


	Address 2
	Wallington Farm

	Address 3
	Wallington Lane

	Address 4
	Worthenbury

	Address 5
	Wrexham

	Postcode
	LL13 0AL

	Commune
	Willington and Worthenbury

	Ward
	Bronington


	Case Details 

	Case Number
	P/2014/0733

	Received Date
	26/09/2014

	Case Officer Initials
	SEH

	Proposed development
	Conversion Of Barns Into Residential Use (2 Dwellings)

	Decision
	PENDING


7. Correspondence
Welsh Assembly: Speed limits on trunk roads are under consideration by the Welsh Assembly, and the Community Council was asked for comments.  A discussion took place but it was not felt necessary to suggest changes on the stretch of the A525 bordering the community area. During the discussion, Mrs Roberts drew attention to the dilapidated state of Rookery Lane in Worthenbury, and it as agreed that this should be referred to the Highways Department at Wrexham CBC.
Wrexham CBC: An amended contract for street lighting management for the year 2015/6 was offered and Mr Skelland proposed and Mr Brownrigg seconded that this should be accepted and this was agreed..
8. Budgets, and future precept level
The budget and report had been circulated to members, and a discussion followed.  Mr Skelland proposed and Mr Brownrigg seconded that the clerk's suggestion that a rise in precept from the present figure of £7,500 to £8,100 should be requested, and this was agreed.
9.  Cheques for signature:
100249:               Hacker Young Audit                                 £210.00

100250:               Scottish Power                                        £196.81 
100251                Warburton's Way, grass cutting              £1225.00

100252                Wrexham CBC, Lighting                             £97.36

100253                Wrexham CBC Lighting                              £12.19
(Already paid)

100254                Michael Arnold, salary                             £195.00

100255                Michael Arnold, expenses                         £66.47  

100256                Rental Worthenbury Village Hall               £10.00
100257               Royal British Legion, wreath               £25.00
Mr Skelland proposed and Mr Brownrigg seconded that payment should be made, and this was agreed.
10: Any other business.
Mr Brereton raised on behalf of Mr Mewes the question of the renovation of the railings round the Tallarn Green War Memorial, and agreed to investigate with a view to repairing and repainting them.
Mr Siddorn asked if payment could be made for the painting of Tallarn Green Village Hall, and it was agreed that the sum of £200 should be allocated for consideration in |March when grants are normally made to local organisations.
Mr Brownrigg asked for consideration to be given to the provision of a receptacle for dog droppings on Mulsford Lane and it was agreed that this should be investigated.

Mr Brownrigg gave the clerk details of the removal of a street lamp in Mulsford Lane by operatives of Open Reach earlier this year, and asked for a replacement to be demanded, and this was agreed.

11: Date of next meeting
Monday January 12, 2015
